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Garfield Road West and Denmark 
Road – T2 Link– Submissions 
Report  
March 2022  
Transport for NSW is progressing with the planning for 
Garfield Road West and Denmark Road – T2 Link (formerly 
known as Denmark Link Road) project, a new local road 
linking Garfield Road West, Riverstone to west of Westminster 
Street Bridge, Schofields 

The new link road will reduce congestion and traffic delays that are currently experienced at 

the Garfield Road railway crossing at Riverstone by providing an alternative route for light 

vehicles crossing the rail line.  

In November 2020, Transport invited comments from the community and stakeholders on the 

Review of Environmental Factors (REF) and the concept design. 

What we learnt  

During consultation, we received 30 submissions on the proposal.  The matters raised in the 

submissions relate to current traffic congestion at the rail level crossing, local traffic access 

and environmental impacts including noise and the relevant mitigation measures.  

We have considered all feedback received from the local community and stakeholders and 

have prepared a submissions report to respond to the issues.  The report is now available 

online at nswroads.work/denmarkrd 

What happens next?  

After considering all feedback, preparing detailed responses to the issues in the submissions 

report and a review of the objectives of the proposal, we have received planning approval and 

are currently progressing with the detailed design for the Garfield Road West and Denmark 

Road – T2 Link project.   

The proposal will require some property acquisitions.  The property acquisition area has now 

been finalised and property owners who may be impacted by this have been contacted. 

We value the community’s feedback and will continue to engage with the community and 

stakeholders as the project progresses. 

Contact  

If you have any questions or would like more information on Garfield Road West and Denmark 
Road – T2 Link project, please contact our project team on 1300 367 561 or 
nwga@rms.nsw.gov.au. For more information, visit nswroads.work/denmarkrd 
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